
We write with deep sorrow regarding the tragic loss of one of our students following an incident that 

occurred outside the school premises and after school hours on August 19, 2025. Despite immediate 

action from our staff—who arranged emergency medical care and even donated blood—the child could 

not be saved. Our heartfelt prayers and sympathies remain with the family in this difficult time. 

In the aftermath, we have noticed unverified and misleading reports circulating on social media and 

certain news platforms, suggesting negligence or conspiracy on the part of the school. These claims are 

completely baseless and risk creating unnecessary fear and unrest in the community. 

We wish to reassure you that: 

The incident did not occur within the school campus or during school hours. 

The staff acted swiftly and responsibly in arranging emergency care. 

Our institution has always prioritized the safety and well-being of students and will continue to do so. 

We are fully cooperating with the authorities to ensure full transparency. 

Our school has stood for over four decades on the principles of integrity, education, and inclusivity, and 

we remain committed to upholding these values. 

We kindly request your support in ensuring that accurate information is conveyed to the public, so that 

unnecessary rumors and unrest can be avoided. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. 

Warm regards, 

Seventh Day School Administration 

Ahmedabad 


